CHILDREN & HOUSEWIVES ENLIGHTENMENT TOWARDS A NEW AWAKENING ASSOCIATION (CHETANAA). H.NO 43 NEW COLONY VILLAGE MIRZAPUR.

Regd. No 504, Distt. Kurukshetra, India

ANNUAL REPORT 2001-2002

Dear Members

I deem it an honor to welcome you all to the 12th Annual General Body Meeting of CHETANAA.

It gives me immense pleasure to inform you that CHETANAA has completed twelve years of its existence and during this period it has made progress with each passing year and today we feel happy and satisfied but this satisfaction should not make us complacent and an endeavor has to be made to achieve still better.

 CHETANAA, which was started initially with just ten to fifteen children, has grown in size and today there are about one hundred and sixty children on roll ranging from Nursery to Class XI. These children regularly attend their respective schools and come to CHETANAA after school hours where besides getting formal education they are imparted importance of sanitation, cleanliness, morality, good manners and above all how to become a proud citizen of the country. CHETANAA has employed the services of five competent teachers for teaching different classes.

Some of the activities undertaken by CHETANAA in the session2001 – 2002 are as under: -

1. In March 2001, four students appeared for Matriculation Examination and during vacations they were made to learn Hindi typing. In March 2002, eleven students have appeared for this examination.

2. In April 2001 textbooks were given to all the children which cost about            Rs.10, 000/-.

3. School uniforms were given to all the children costing about Rs. 17,314/-.

4. Eight children appeared in class VIII Board Examination. Shiva Rattan and Laxmi secured first division in their examination. For their brilliant success they were honored and encouraged on August 15, 2001 by giving them prizes. In March 2002 also eight students have appeared for the examination.

5. Independence Day was celebrated on August 15, 2001. Shree Anup Lather, Director Youth & Cultural Affairs, Kurukshetra University Kurukshetra was the Chief Guest. He hoisted the National Flag and gave a very encouraging speech. Children sang patriotic songs and poems. At the end, sweets were distributed to all.

6. On October14, 2001 a thorough medical check- up of all the children of CHETANAA  was done by the doctors arranged by President Rotary Club , Kurukshetra.

7.  On December 2, 2001 sweaters of school uniform were given to about ninety children, which cost about Rs.15,591/-.

8. During the academic year 2001 – 2002, Dr. Sharda Kumari, President CHJETANAA attended three conferences/orientation course namely: -

(i) “ Regional Conference on Global Movement for Children “, Chandigarh, 11-13 September 2001, sponsored by UNICEF, Plan International organized by Indian Council for Child Welfare.

(ii)   “ International Workshop on Volunteerism, NGOs and Open Schooling “ organized by National Open School, New Delhi, India and Commonwealth of Learning, Vancouver, Canada at Convention Hall, Jamia Hamdard, Hamdardnagar, New Delhi from Nov.23 – 24, 2001.

(iii) Annual Meeting of National Open School, Regional Center, Chandigarh of the Co-coordinators of NGO’s involved in Open Basic Education on March 26, 2002, held at Shishu Niketan Senior Secondary School, Chandigarh.

9.
On January 11, 2002, Ms. Anju Anand from ASHA – Seattle from U.S. visited CHETANAA and talked personally to the children, teachers and members of CHETANAA. She was happy and satisfied with their progress. Due to lack of time, she could not spend more time but she expressed her desire to spend one full day with the children on her next visit.

10.      Republic Day was celebrated on January 26,.2002.Different competitions such as :-quiz contest, poetry recitation, declamation contest, variety of games, fancy dress  competition followed by cultural programme were organized by the teachers and members of CHETANAA. Almost every child participated in one or the other activity with full enthusiasm. Dr. C.D.S. Kaushal,University College, Kurukshetra was the Chief guest, who talked to the children informally, and gave a very encouraging speech to encourage them. Dr. Shashi Prabha Gupta , Dr. Savita Sudan, and Mrs. Bimla Sharma were the judges. Prizes were distributed among the children  standing I, II & III in the above said competitions. The function came to an end with distribution of sweets to all.

11.     On February 10, 2002 five students of class V Jaipal, Harichand Sangeetta, Kiran and Kavita appeared for the entrance test of Navodaya Vidyalaya. Extra classes were arranged for their preparation.

12.   Educational cum recreational  trip of classes III to XI was taken to Yamunanagar  on November 30,2001. The children  visited Adi Badri and Panchmukhi Hanuman  Mandir. They  enjoyed themselves climbing up the small hills. On their return they were asked to write down their experiences of this trip.First prize was given to Mahabir who had very vividly narrated his experiences.Dr. Sharda Kumari, Mrs. Usha Arora & Ms. Prabha Gulati and teachers had accompanied the trip. Fruits and sweets were distributed among the children.

13.   Children of Nursery, I & II classes were taken to Mini Zoo , Pipli on                    March 25,2002.

They enjoyed watching different animals and afterwards they played in the lawns of the zoo. Dr. Indra Handa & Mrs Usha Aora along witth teachers of CHETANAA accompanied the trip. Fruits and sweets were distributed among the children.

14. Mr. Anil  Sharma from ASHA India visited CHETANAA on March 11,2002. He felt     very happy after meeting the children and promised to hold a workshop for the children in the near future.

15. Two more tables have been purchased. To protect and make safer the courtyard of CHETANAA ,a grill has been fixed.

16. With the aim of having more space, plot adjacent to CHETANAA has been purchased for Rs. 85000/- plus registration charges. Boundary wall is under constuction.

17. In its meeting on March 13,2002, a team of new  office bearers was elected for the year 2002 –2003. It was unanimously agreed that Dr. Sharda Kumari will continue to be the President, Dr. Indra Handa will be the Vice- president and Dr. Indra Gandhi will be the treasurer. Dr. Suman Gupta will continue to be the secretary.Three new members Mrs Bimla Sharma, Dr. Neera Verma and Dr. Indra Gandhi have joined CHETANAA.

The results of different classes were declare on May 1, 2002 and these are as                                  under :-Result of classe VIII   declared by the Haryana Education Board on July 5, 2002 

	CLASS
	TOTAL STUDENTS
	NO.OF PASSES
	NO. OF FAILS

	I
	16
	14
	2

	II
	17
	15
	2

	III
	17
	14
	3

	IV
	18
	18
	0

	VI
	8
	6
	2

	VII
	11
	7
	2

	VIII
	8
	4
	3&1compartment

	IX
	6
	5
	1 compartment

	X
	10
	4
	3 & 3 compartment

	XI
	1
	1
	0


Following are the details of those students who have obtained positions in their classes.

	CLASS
	NAME
	POSITION
	IN THE SECTION/IN ALL SECTIONS

	I
	Shudha
	III
	IN ALL SECTIONS

	III
	Mamta
	II
	IN THE SECTION

	III
	Nitin
	III
	IN ALL SECTIONS

	IV
	Manisha
	I
	IN THE SECTION

	IV
	Praveen
	I
	IN ALL SECTIONS

	IV
	Leela
	II
	IN ALL SECTIONS

	V
	Positions yet not 
	Known
	

	VII
	SHOBA
	I
	IN ALL SECTIONS

	IX
	Shivrattan
	III
	IN ALL SECTIONS

	X
	Naveen
	MARKS 70%
	

	X
	Ram Sewak
	MARKS60.5%
	


18. Annual prize distribution was held on May 1,2002 and  those children who secured positions in their classes were given the feast. .Laddus were distributed among all the children.

19.  During the financial year 2001 –2002, the donations to CHETANAA amounted to Rs.3,17,4888/- and total expenditure undertaken was Rs.2,84,335/-.

These activities make it clear that CHETANAA has progressed by leaps and bounds during last so many years and the credit for this goes primarily to persons who have given liberal donations. No social organization can do justice to its existence without sincere , dedicated and committed office-bearers and other members.It may be pointed out that handsome number of philanthropists have come forward to sponsor bright and deserving students. The number of students so sponsored is 18 and for this our heartfelt thanks are due to Er. Sachin Gupta,Dr. Dinesh Batra, Dr. Ruchir Puri , Er. Ashish Taneja , Er. Ashutosh , Dr. O.P. Lalit , Mr.Amar Nath, Mr. Ashish, Mrs. Sushma Arora , Dr. Jyotsna, Er. Anurag and Ms. Sangeeta.

Chetanaa expresses a deep sense of gratitude to Dr. Dinesh Batra and Dr. Jayshree Janardhan , co-ordinator ASHA SEATLE for their continued financial and moral support.We record our special thanks to Dr.Ajit Nicholus and Dr. Anjali Nayak for donating $1,000/- and all other friends and well-wishers who have sent their contributions to CHETANAA through ASHA.

CHETANAA also puts on record its sincere thanks to Mr. Roshan Lal Mittal , D.M. Haryana Agro Fort and Chemical Industries, Sirsa for maintaining its accounts and extending full co-operation in  more than one way.CHETANAA expresses its deep sense of gratitude to Rakesh Dhall 7 Associates Chartered Accountants Kurukshetra for auditing the annual accounts.Last but not least , CHETANAA expresses its thanks to all those who have helped it in its endeevour to achieve its objectives both directly as  well as indirectly. We are confident that our sincere efforts and persuasions will bring success in the life of our children.



With thanks.







Secretary






       ( Suman Gupta)   







June 25,2002

Dear Mrs. Handa


I am sending the report after getting the result of class X. Result of class V is not yet out . I reached Kurukshetra on 19th June at night, but was not keeping fit. I saw you mail only today and hurriedly completed it for mailing.

Rest on meeting.






Sharda

